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June 25 

BOC Meeting 

Admin Office (4PM)  

 

 

July 1 

Washington State Patrol 

Fire Protection Bureau 

Fire Training Academy Graduation 

Recruit School Class of 2018-04 

GRADUATE: JEN SARGEANT  

TPC Snoqualmie Ridge 

Golf Course (6PM) 
 

 

July 4 

Independence Day 

Admin Office Closed  

 

 

July 9 

BOC Meeting 

Admin Office (4PM)  

 

 

July 23 

BOC Meeting 

Admin Office (4PM) 
 

 

July 27-29 

Whaling Days 

Old Town Silverdale 
 

 

August 22-26 

Kitsap County Fair 

KC Fairgrounds 
 

 

September 3 

Labor Day 

Admin Office Closed 

ANNOUNCEMENT: 
LIEUTENANT PROMOTION 
We are pleased to announce the Fire 

Chief’s promotion of A/O Kara Putnam 

to Lieutenant effective in August 2018. 
 

Congratulations, Kara! 

DUCK RACE TICKETS 
Chief Weninger and Chief Oliver have 

Silverdale Rotary Duck Race tickets for sale! 

The going rate is $5/1 ticket or $20/5 tickets. 

40 YEARS! 
On Wednesday, Captain Ed 

Scholfield was recognized for his 

40 years of dedicated service to 

CKFR. Chief Weninger presented 

Ed with a certificate and his 40 

year pin. 
 

We’d like to thank Ed for his 

commitment to the citizens of 

Central Kitsap! 

CK FOOD BANK 
PFF Jamie Monroe collected 

food from the stations on 

Wednesday and was able to 

donate a stellar 164 lbs.! 
 

Thank you, Jamie! Every little 

bit goes a long way. 



LEVY LID LIFT 

FACT SHEET 

TRAINING 

Fire Chief Scott Weninger and 

Deputy Chief John Oliver want 

every Employee and Volunteer 

in the District to read and 

understand the District 

produced levy fact sheet titled 

“Restoration of CKFR’s Regular 

Fire Levy”. 
 

The intent is that anyone in the 

organization who is asked 

should be able to provide (to 

the public) at least the basic 

information that is contained in 

this fact sheet. 
 

Remember that District 

Employees and Volunteers 

should not be expressing an 

opinion, either for or against the 

levy, but they can provide facts 

related to the levy. 
 

For all Operations level personal 

(Career and Volunteer) this 

training is mandatory, and must 

be recorded in FireTrex.  I have 

put it in the grid as a class titled 

“Levy Fact Sheet”.  There is a link 

to the Fact Sheet document in 

the grid to make it easy (by 

clicking on the class). 
 

For all Admin Staff, 

Maintenance, and Facilities 

personnel, I will leave it up to 

the individual Division 

Supervisors to review the fact 

sheet with their personnel. 
 

Here is a link to the Levy Fact 

Sheet Document, you (or 

anyone with internet access) can 

also find it by going to 

CKFR.org, and clicking on the 

“Information” tab. 

NEW CK SHARE ROLL OUT 

HR & IT Divisions have been working on a new intranet and HR 

service portal for a few months and are finally ready to roll it out! This 

will be a “SOFT LAUNCH” so please use the primary CK Share for all 

official District business, but we want to give you a chance to login and 

look around for a week or so before we switch over.  
 

Below are several training videos that will help you get started… 

please take the time to watch them as they will help you understand 

the new features and tools!   
 

How to Login to the New CK Share 

Employee SharePoint Training Video 
 

Manager SharePoint Training Video  
 

NEW CK SHARE: Ckfr.sharepoint.com/intranet 
 

A big thanks to IT & to Marci Ewing (HR Generalist) for their hard 

work to make this happen. We hope you enjoy! 

POLICIES FOR REVIEW 

We are happy to roll out two important policies. These policies are 

both lengthy and took a significant amount of work from both labor 

and management to come to a final product. Please review these at 

your earliest convenience. If you cannot access these links, refer to 

the email sent from Serena Prince regarding the new CK Share on 

6/12. Note: your normal username and password should log you in. 
 

Please contact HR or IT if you have any issues or questions.  

SOP 4-16 Military Leave 

SOP 4-15 Drug & Alcohol Policy 

 Reasonable Suspicion Observation Report 

 Reasonable Suspicion Consent Form 

ANNUAL LEAVE CASH-OUT REQUESTS 

HR is now accepting Annual Leave Cash-Out Requests through 

August 1. Please forward your request to Marci Ewing, HR Generalist 

(mewing@ckfr.org). Here is the link to the current form on SharePoint:  

http://ckshare/Forms/Human%20Resources%20Division%20Forms/Annual%

20Leave%20Cash%20Out%20Form%20(fillable%20PDF).pdf  

http://ckshare.ckfr.org/divisions/training/Shared%20Documents/HR%20-%20ADMIN/LEVY%20FACT%20SHEET/CKFR-Levy-Lid-Lift-Facts-Sheet-2018.pdf
http://ckshare.ckfr.org/divisions/training/Shared%20Documents/HR%20-%20ADMIN/LEVY%20FACT%20SHEET/CKFR-Levy-Lid-Lift-Facts-Sheet-2018.pdf
http://ckshare.ckfr.org/divisions/training/Shared%20Documents/HR%20-%20ADMIN/LEVY%20FACT%20SHEET/CKFR-Levy-Lid-Lift-Facts-Sheet-2018.pdf
http://ckshare.ckfr.org/divisions/training/Shared%20Documents/HR%20-%20ADMIN/LEVY%20FACT%20SHEET/CKFR-Levy-Lid-Lift-Facts-Sheet-2018.pdf
https://www.ckfr.org/
https://vimeo.com/274531580
https://vimeo.com/273938539
https://vimeo.com/273937392
https://ckfr.sharepoint.com/intranet
https://ckfr.sharepoint.com/intranet/hrportal/policy/Published%20Polices/SOP%204-16%20Military%20Leave.pdf
https://ckfr.sharepoint.com/intranet/hrportal/policy/Published%20Polices/SOP%204-15%20Drug%20Alcohol%20Policy.pdf?e=4%3a3aa9c0e1790940c697329d2b9aaf0597
https://ckfr.sharepoint.com/intranet/ess/Employee%20Forms/Form%201012%20Reasonable%20Suspicion%20Observation%20Report.docx?d=wf50a9b08f84649dfa95331b68bc5c023
https://ckfr.sharepoint.com/intranet/ess/Employee%20Forms/Form%201013%20Reasonable%20Suspicion%20Post%20Incident%20D%20%26%20A%20Consent%20(fillable)%20Form.pdf
http://ckshare/Forms/Human%20Resources%20Division%20Forms/Annual%20Leave%20Cash%20Out%20Form%20(fillable%20PDF).pdf
http://ckshare/Forms/Human%20Resources%20Division%20Forms/Annual%20Leave%20Cash%20Out%20Form%20(fillable%20PDF).pdf


2018 SANTA RUN COMMITTEE 

From: Captain Matt Porter (mporter@ckfr.org) 

Sent: Saturday, June 09, 2018 
 

I am soliciting names of those who are interested in a newly formed CKFR Santa Run Committee. Chief Oliver assigned me/us to 

come up with a CKFR Santa Run complete with new routes and perhaps our own budget so we can use this event as a fun way 

to celebrate with the community that we serve, and also as an opportunity for good PR. The committee members that I am 

interested in are those that have a desire to make this a district-wide event and have a positive disposition for the Santa Run. 

This event has traditionally been important to CKFR volunteers and career staff alike and I would like to keep that tradition 

going. I think it would be nice to have a good representative from all personnel areas at CKFR including CKFR PIO and 2819 Pac. 
 

Below is not a complete list but some areas that will need to be developed are: 

 Santa Run Dates/Times 

 District-wide routes and times 

 Equipment needs and budget request 

 Logistics 

There are many items to discuss. I would like to have a proposal into Chief Oliver by August if that is possible. This committee is 

open to all members but if there is a positive response, I will need to limit the size or else the group tends to be less efficient. 

Thank you for your consideration and I look forward to expanding the service area of the Santa Run! 

mailto:mporter@ckfr.org?subject=Santa%20Run%20Committee


CKHS RESPONSE 

Last week on Sunday night, 51 and 

64 A-Shift were on scene at 

Central Kitsap High School 

investigating alarm activation. 

VOLUNTEER EMTs SWORN IN 

On Wednesday night, 5 of our Volunteer EMTs were led through their 

oath of office by Chief Weninger. Each of them received certificates 

and had their badges pinned. 

Matt Harrison 

Hunter Reed 

Parker Munsch 

Whitney Glebe 

Lydia Leenstra 

JURY DUTY PHONE SCAM 
Residents have received phone calls from 

individuals claiming to be law enforcement 

officers or court personnel saying they've 

missed jury duty, failed to pay taxes, or re-

new a licenses and must pay in order to 

avoid an arrest warrant . . . READ MORE. 

 

 

COURT APPEARANCE CYBER SCAM 

A fraudulent email has been widely 

distributed around the U.S. with the 

subject line "Urgent court notice 

NR#73230" (or another random number) 

that claims the receiver is scheduled to 

appear in "the court of Washington" on a 

particular date. The receiver is then 

instructed to open the attached court 

notice and read it thoroughly and is 

warned about not appearing . . . READ 

MORE. 

RELEASE #18-017 

KITSAP COUNTY  

SHERIFF’S OFFICE 

Don’t be caught 
unaware. 

Refuse to be a 
victim! 

TRENCH RESCUE TRAINING 
Last week (June 4-8), A/O Steve Whitish had 

the opportunity to attend the Trench Rescue 

training taught by King County Zone 1. 

https://www.kitsapgov.com/sheriff/Pages/Special-Announcements.aspx
https://www.kitsapgov.com/sheriff/Pages/Special-Announcements.aspx
https://www.kitsapgov.com/sheriff/Pages/Special-Announcements.aspx
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On Saturday, June 9, Central Kitsap Fire & Rescue honored the long-standing fire service tradition for the brand 

new aerial ladder truck that will be put into service at Station 51. The public was invited to perform the “first 

bath” and “push-in” of the apparatus that will serve the Central Kitsap community well into the future. 

 

A special thanks to Captain Jay Christian for organizing this remarkable ceremony, to the Local-2819 Honor Guard, 

to A/O Adam Smith for providing his musical talent on the bagpipes, to all the speakers, to all involved in the 

planning process, and especially to our citizens for participating in this honored tradition! 




